
May	11,	2022

Valley	Fliers	May	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:31

Present:	Morrow,	Glassmyer,	Pebworth,	Walter,	Vader,	plus	6	members	and	2	prospective	members.

Absent	(excused):	DeWitt


Approval	of	April	Minutes		and	Board	Email	Votes

See	the	record	of	board	email	votes	since	last	board	meeting.		The	Email	Votes	do	not	require	approval.		Jonathan	
moved	to	approve	the	minutes	as	written.		Scott		seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.		Alan	was	absent,	but	Sean	distributed	reports	Alan	provided.		Sean	noted	that	at	the	end	of	
the	period	we	had	about	$88000	in	cash,	and	that	about	thirty	members	did	not	fly	last	month.		


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

Jonathan	noted	that	727	had	minor	maintenance	over	the	month.		9MA	had	a	fuel	line	issue	that	was	a	bigger	
deal.		117	is	in	annual.		Jonathan	says	members	should	not	push	the	plane	back	in	using	the	spinner	as	that	re-
quired	a	more	expensive	repair.		He	also	noted	the	door	had	issues	due	to	members	slamming	it.		Question	from	
the	floor:	what	about	the	door	paneling?		Jonathan	says	that	is	being	fixed	during	annual.		Commenter	from	the	
floor	suggests	we	send	out	an	email	to	communicate	those	and	similar	things	to	the	whole	club.		Jonathan	says	he	
intends	to	send	a	monthly	maintenance	email.		He	will	also	communicate	with	the	club	instructors	to	discuss	the	
appropriate	ways	to	treat	the	planes.		Sean	says	he	will	likely	send	a	monthly	newsletter	and	Jonathan	may	piggy-
back	on	that	newsletter.		Kelsey	volunteered	to	assist	in	formatting	the	newsletter.		Jon	is	also	working	on	fixing	
the	pilot	seat.		Comment	from	the	floor:		727’s	copilot	door	seems	to	have	to	be	slammed	to	close.		Jonathan	will	
have	a	conversation	with	Jon.		Question	from	the	Sean:	what	about	the	fuel	vent	on	177?		Answer:	that	will	also	be	
fixed	during	annual.		9MA	flew	very	little	and	needed	little	maintenance.		Scott	asked:	will	the	LED	behind	117	be	
reconnected	soon?		Jonathan	says	he	will	take	care	of	it.		Shawn	says	the	back	seat	intercom	in	63S	has	a	lot	of	
static	and	has	to	be	isolated.		Shawn	suggests	we	squawk	it	so	it	people	will	know	the	back	intercom	is	broken.		
Jonathan	thinks	the	wiring	will	need	to	be	completely	replace.		Shawn	also	noted	that	63S	seems	to	be	burning	a	
quart	every	two	hours	or	so	and	suggests	we	should	be	watching	it.		Comment	from	the	floor:	there	is	a	long	time	
for	engine	replacement.		We	need	to	figure	out	when	we	should	replace	the	motor.		Jonathan	brought	up	the	ques-
tion	of	downtime:	would	we	be	interested	in	accepting	downtime	to	decrease	maintenance	costs.		Jon	is	very	re-
sponsive,	but	less	expensive	options	may	be	available.		Comment	from	the	floor:	in	the	winter,	delays	might	be	
okay,	but	during	flying	season.		Comment	from	the	floor:	Alan	may	be	able	to	give	us	a	good	view	to	the	opportu-
nity	cost	of	having	an	airplane	down	during	flying	season.		Jonathan	is	looking	to	try	to	move	our	annuals	to	the	
winter.		727’s	annual	is	coming	up	at	the	end	of	June.		In	hindsight,	we	probably	should	have	done	its	annual	right	
after	we	bought	it.


Safety	Officer’s	Report

Shawn	flew	63S	today	and	the	communication	was	so	bad	until	the	rear	headset	jacks	were	disconnected	that	
communication	was	not	possible.		Shawn	also	noted	that	the	airport	(and	other	nearby	airports)	are	going	to	get	
busy.	Commenter	from	the	floor	noted	that	he	sees	a	lot	of	really	wide	patterns	at	Auburn	and	suggests	patience.


New	Business

Simulator

The	simulator	died	when	Sean	was	using	it.		Sean	and	Jason	Richert	worked	on	the	system	with	the	manufacturer.			
Sean	reviewed	our	options.		Do	nothing,	replace	the	PC	and	stay	on	the	same	software,	or	upgrade	both	hardware	
and	software.		Sean	suggested	we	should	replace	the	hardware	at	least.		There	is	also	the	option	to	update	the	
BATD	to	an	AATD	by	adding	an	additional	monitor.		Sean	notes	the	simulator	has	value	to	the	club,	it	gets	use.		
The	motion	was	tabled	for	now.




New	Member	and	Potential	New	Members

Sean	introduced	Andy	Clapp,	who	is	a	new	member.		Andy	is	a	member	of	the	Auburn	Police	Department.		His	
wife	works	with	Sean.		Andy	is	a	student	pilot,	and	is	flying	with	Spanaflight	for	most	of	his	primary	training.		He	
is	looking	for	an	instructor.		His	brother	is	a	private	pilot.		His	dad	is	a	private	pilot.	


Sean	introduced	Gerry	Coon	who	is	an	associate	member	and	former	Safety	Officer	for	the	club.		Gerry	would	like	
to	buy	a	share	for	his	grandson,	and	buy	that	share	at	the	end	of	summer	when	his	grandson	goes	off	to	college.		
Sean	moved	to	accept	Alex	Coon	as	a	member	of	Valley	Fliers.		Shawn	seconded	the	motion.		The	motion	carried	
unanimously.


Casey	Trees	introduced	himself	as	a	potential	member.		His	dad	is	a	retired	747	pilot.		He	was	in	flight	training	
when	9/11	happened.		He	now	does	real	estate.		He	co-owns	a	Citabria	with	his	father	in	Olympia.		He	likes	the	
idea	of	bringing	his	wife	without	her	having	to	sit	in	the	back	seat.		Question	from	the	floor:	what	did	you	study	at	
UW?		Answer:	Econ.		Sean	moved	to	accept	Casey	as	a	member,	Jonathan	seconded	the	motion.		The	motion	
passed	unanimously.		Casey	asked	for	clarification	on	the	minimum	monthly	hour.


Ross	Cusic	introduced	himself.		He	has	lived	in	Seattle	since	about	2003.		He	is	an	optometrist.		He	learned	to	fly	
in	Enterprise	OR.		He	started	with	a	small	club	that	had	a	172M.		In	2003	he	bought	his	own	182,	but	later	sold	it	
to	invest	in	his	practice.		He	did	some	back-country	flying	after	he	bought	his	own	airplane.		He	asked	whether	the	
club	planes	could	be	flown	to	back-country	strips?		Sean	says	yes,	you	are	an	owner.		Jonathan	tells	Ross	to	treat	it	
like	his	own	plane.		Sean	moved	to	accept	Ross	as	a	member.		Shawn	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.


Nolan	Hash	wants	to	sell	his	membership	back	to	Mark	Mundo	(a	former	member).		Is	new	approval	required?		
Answer:	the	board	previously	approved	that	transfer,	but	he	probably	needs	to	complete	the	new	member	forms.


Survey

Sean	will	be	sending	out	a	survey	some	time	in	the	next	couple	of	weeks.		He	addresses	a	variety	of	topics.		He	
also	has	a	new	member	application	form	that	he	has	drafted.		


Social	Events

Question	from	the	floor:	Can	we	have	a	social	event	in	June?		Answer:	yes,	we’d	like	to	do	that.		Sean	will	add	a	
date	question	to	the	survey	to	help	schedule	a	barbecue.

Reminder:	May	26th	the	airport	will	be	screening	the	original	Top	Gun	movie.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:	Kelsey	Wildstone

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:50

Next	Meeting:	The	next	board	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	June	8	with	food	available	at	6:00	pm	and	busi-
ness	beginning	at	6:30	at	Trotters	Restaurant.














